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This year has been very productive for the directors of the CCBC. At the start of 

the year the CCBC had only six active directors. Sadly, in May we lost Helen 

Eaton. Five active directors to cover nine sessions a week was an unacceptable 

risk for running CCBC sessions.  During 2019-2020 we welcomed an additional 

five Directors to our role. 

Throughout the year we held regular six weekly Director’s meetings. We 

analysed and shared directing problems and discussed issues around suitable 

movements. We choose chapters of the Laws of Bridge to study and discuss. 

Gary Barwick gave extremely valuable talks and instruction on Compscore and 

movements 

I would like to thank Gary Barwick for his support. Gary was unstinting in his 

efforts to develop directing skills and has made himself available to help solve 

directing/movement/computer problems. Gary also seamlessly directed  

several major events throughout the year 

I would also like to thank Pam Townsend, Jean Moran, Margaret Regan, Roy 

Cotton and Austin Driscoll for taking on the challenge of directing at the CCBC. 

 

Sally Clarke 

Tournament Director. 

 


